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Rugby League – Results  

 
 

Team SLC ATC Villa Padua Iona SPLC SPC 

Year 6 
Player of the 

Match 
20 – 4 36 – 4 28 – 12 

Nick Osborn  
   

        

Year 5 12 – 16 12 – 20 24 – 24  
   

        

Rugby League – Around the Grounds  

 
Year 6 
This weekend’s match against Villanova was always going to be a tough assignment, with recent 
injuries causing some positional changes and a number of boys battling illness throughout the 
week. Fortunately, the boys dug deep and put in a huge effort to come away with a 
comprehensive 28-12 victory. 
  
The instructions before the match were about setting the tone early with quick line speed and 
hard-hitting defence. Josh, Ned, Tom, Connor and Eddie lifted the team with their strong defence 
early in the match, which enabled our boys to play some entertaining footy off the back of this. 
Nick was outstanding and carried the team with him as he made some tough carries through the 
middle, which allowed Tex, Matt, Archie, Charlie Campion, Zaiden and Finlay to use their speed 
and footwork and cause havoc for the Villanova defenders. 
  
Coming off at halftime with the score 20-0, the boys were always in a strong position to win the 
match. However, to Villanova’s credit, they continued to play until the final siren scoring three late 
tries against some fatiguing Marist defence. All in all, this was a pleasing display and the boys are 
continuing to build in confidence ahead of some big games over the next few weeks. The man of 
the match this week is awarded to Nick Osborn. 
 

 
Year 5 
The Year 5 Rugby League team knew they were in for a hard game after playing Villanova only 
the week before in a supplementary game.  
The Year 5 boys did themselves proud, they played tough, structured footy which saw them come 
away with a draw against a team which defeated them only the week before. 
The team did exactly that, played as a team and are developing every training session and game.  
There is still much work to do on many aspects of their game but we the coaches are very proud 
of the boy’s effort and attitude this week, and we're sure their progress will be on show for all to 
see against Padua on the 20th. 
 
 


